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A.R.T. PARISHES MAGAZINE

Welcome to the June 2023 Edition of the Magazine for the Churches of Anslowj
Rolleston-on-Dove and Tutbury.

Dear Friends —
New people, new eras and new prayers a?‘"‘ E

Last weekend was the Coronation of King Charles Ill. His coronation was
the formal affirmation of his new role. The Church of England set aside
28 days of prayer for the King and the nation from Easter Sunday to the
Coronation day. In our Benefice, 23 people came into our 3 Church
buildings midweek to pray. Others prayed at home using the “Prayer for
the King” booklet. Prayers were during the Westminster Abbey service. Prayer is im-
portant.

)

In April, we held our Annual Meetings, electing Wardens, and PCC members. 2023 was also
the year to elect Deanery Synod reps. See later in this magazine for the names of our PCC
members. In all 3 Annual meetings, we prayed for our new PCCs. Our 6 wardens will be
officially “sworn in: on Monday 19 June at the Archdeacon Visitation and prayers will be
prayed again. Prayer is important.

The bible reading set for the Sunday following our final Annual Meeting was Acts 2:37-47.
Luke summarises the key activities of the early church...42 They devoted themselves to the
apostles’ teaching and fellowship, to the breaking of bread and the prayers”. Sadly, | was ill
that Sunday, so was unable to preach what | had planned, asking “is God is calling us back to
the basics of our faith and practice”? In what ways do we help each other grow in disciple-
ship? What additional opportunities might we have to share in fellowship, Biblical teaching,
to remember and celebrate Jesus and in prayer? If these 4 aspects were important in the
early Church, then they are to feature highly in our congregations today. | welcome ideas of
how we can increase these. One suggestion is to continue the prayer opportunities we be-
gan with “Prayers for the King”. Prayer is important.

Luke continued, “and day by day the Lord added to their number those who were being
saved.” As we grow in our discipleship, seeking God in our lives and our worship through
the Holy Spirit, people are drawn to belong to such communities of faith, and in time come
to believe in Jesus Christ for themselves.

“When 1 pray, coincidences happen, and when | don't, they don't.” (Archbishop William
Temple: 1881-1994). Increasingly people are telling me about their “God moments”. This is
exciting. | believe that prayer fuels faith, witness and mission, n word and action. As we
begin a new PCC year, let us pray for them and for each other, so that like the early church,
we too will see “God adding to our number those who are being saved”.

Yours Prayerfully

Phyllis

Phyllis Bainbridge (Revd). Rector of the ART Benefice: Anslow, Rolleston and Tutbury.
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A.R.T. CHURCH SERVICES June 2023

Please check Facebook and emails, and/or contact Revd Phyllis or the churchwardens for
latest information and news .
NB - The BCP Holy Communion in Rolleston restarted on 2 April 2023 (Palm Sunday)

DATE ROLLESTON TUTBURY ANSLOW
Trinity Sunday 8am BCP Communion 10am W4A 11.15am
4 June 9.15am Communion Communion CW Communion
6.30pm BCP Communion
Sunday 11 June 9.15 am Communion - 10am Communion 11.15am
6.30pm BCP Evensong BCP Communion
Sunday 18 June 9.15am Moming prayer 10am Communion 11.15am
6.30pm BCP Communion BCP Morning Prayer
Sunday 25 June 9.15am W4A 10am Communion 11.15am W4A
6.30pm BCP Evensong

NOTES:

*W4A = Worship for All. A service particularly suitable for children to attend. [t is in the context
of Communion in Tutbury, and Morning Prayer in Rolleston and Anslow.

There is usually an activity pack {a wordsearch, crossword, a colouring sheet, a craft and sweets or
chocolate related to the service theme) to take home after the service

** Sth Sundays - On 5th Sunday mornings, for the moment, we will continue to have a Benefice
Communion service at 10am. The venue will alternate between Rolleston and Tutbury Churches.

Our next Benefice Sundays are Sunday 30 July in Anslow and 29 October in Tutbury

We encourage our 3 churches with our 4 congregations, to worship together at these services, in-
creasing our relationships as we gather around the Lord’s Table in Holy Communion.

Midweek Communion - Rolleston Thursdays at 9.30am Common Worship Holy Communion.
This is followed by coffee club in the OGSR



Parish Records

Anslow, Rolleston & Tutbury Benefice
BAPTISM AND THANKSGIVING SERVICES for April, May & June 2023

23 April Tutbury Ezra Peter Tanser

30 April Rolleston Jasmine Abigail Roberts

4 June Tutbury Flynn Higginson (age 7)

10 June Tutbury Thanksgiving for Evelyn Flynn
11 June Rolleston Bobby North

If you do not live in an ART Benefice parish, you need to contact your local vicar
and ask for their goodwill for this pastoral service to take place in a different parish.
if you are interested in arranging a baptism, please contact Rev'd Phyllis

The Baptism Certificate states:

This child has begun life as a Christian.

It is the duty of Parents and godparents to see that X goes on according to this beginning
and is:

Trained to pray and taught the Christian life.

Trained in Christian habits as soon as possible.

Encouraged to attend church by personal example.

Helped to be brought to confirmation.

If parents and godparents tell us that they can honestly say these vows, then we baptise
their child. The matter is then between them and God.

Please note: You do NOT have to attend church for 3 months before you can have a bap-
tism. Our practice is to invite parents and godparents to attend a baptism information
evening before a date of service is agreed. This is the chance for the family to meet the
church team and to hear the serious vows of commitment that will be said in the service.
It also gives space to ask questions about faith

Weddings in our Benefice

14 April Tutbury Alison Musgrave and Anthony Walton
The next wedding is on
5 August Rolieston Charlotte Thornewill and Alexander Price

Recent Deaths and funeral services: 2023

The following are people whose families requested a church funeral, burial of ashes or who
have had contact with our churches around the death of their loved one.

Deceased’s name Died on | Service Details

Paut W S Archer 27.03.23 050523 Rolleston Church then R. Cemetery

Susan Burton 30.03.23 | 04.05.23 Rotieston Church then Bretby Crematorium
Reginald Waltho 310323 120523 Anslow Church then Churchyard

Peter Haisall 10.0523 | Thd Anslow Church then Churchyard
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Update from Annual Parochial Church Meetings

Our three APCMs took place in April:
Tutbury was held on 3 April, Rolleston on 17 April and Anslow on 24 April.

If you are on the Electoral roll of a church in our benefice, you should have
received your annual report booklet for the year ending 31.12.2022. Phyllis
gave a verbal report at each APCM highlighting different matters relevant o
each of our churches.

A question to each of our church congregations and to which our three PCCs will return
during the year is:

- What make us different from any other group looking after a historic building?

She ended each APCM with a “poem of thanks”, written by her clergy friend whose per-
mission she has for it to be read and printed in this magazine.

This poem is based on The Last beatitude by Malcom Guite.

Blesséd are the coffee makers, the cake bakers and minute takers.
Blesséd are the bell ringers, the song singers and people bringers.
Blesséd are the clock winders, the bargain finders and stay behinders.
Blesséd are the PCC-ers, the drop-in IT-ers and the “Lord, is it me-ers?”

The readers and teachers, the prayers and preachers,
the stretchers and reachers who keep gutters clean.
The visitors and talkers, the summer fete hawkers,
the writers who show where the walkers have been.

The sweepers and dusters, the ones who bring lustre,
and those who can magically muster a team.
The ones who sow; the ones who sew.
and the ones who help keep things ‘just so’.

For all those who serve, so often unseen,
who fetch and carry and count and clean.

For all those who touch someone’s heart with a word,
whose wisdom and kindness are quietly heard.
We are so very blessed by all that you do.

May God’s blessing always rest on you.

....Continued on Page 8/



Update from Annual Parochial Church Meetings Cont’d

Our New Parochial Church Councils

All 3 Annual meetings have now taken place. The following people have been elected and
appointed to serve.

NB. All 3 churches have adopted the national guidelines of a 1/3 of PCC members retire
each year. They can stand again immediately again for election.

Anslow and Tutbury have both passed a resolution to suspend Churchwarden Measure
2001 guideline that disqualifies a Churchwarden for standing for re-election if they have

served for 6 consecutive years.

*These PCC members were appointed for less than the full 3-year term.

L | Anslow | Rolleston | . Tutbury @
Electoral Roll (ER) 30 92 48
as per report
No. of PCC Members 6 S 6
(based on ER)
Wardens Pat Lawley Lee Cooke Jackie Benstead
appointed for 1-year Barry Snaith Bryan Pickering | Margaret Pyle
term
Deanery Reps Mark Halsall David Bousie Phil Norris
2023 - 2026 Carol Webster Vacancy
Vacancy Vacancy

PCC Barbara Gibbs* | Lynne Gallimore | Glen Evans*
2021 - 2024 Ann Lowe* Margaret Paul Nicholas

} Heather -

Kath Pickering*

PCC Jean Hughes* Helen Ditchfield | Jane Deacey*
2022 - 2025 Vacancy Mavis Pickford Jane Taylor

} Vacancy -
PCC Janet Threfall Hilary Davies Judith Collison
2023 - 2026 Vacancy Robin Skinner Joycelyn Hickman

- Anthea Topliss -
Vice Chair Barry Snaith Bryan Pickering Glen Evans
PCC Secretary Ann Lowe Kath Pickering Jane Deacey
PCC Treasurer Mel Goodchild Helen Ditchfield | Joycelyn and Judith




Tutbury News 1

Regular Church Opening Times /... Roger Sharp and the

Thursdays - 10am—12pm, Priory Crafters Church Choir also had a two

Saturdays - 10am - 12pm, Priory Pantry spots in the programme.

Sundays - 9.30am—12.30pm, Service at After an interval where free
10am Bucks Fizz,- soft drinks and

tea was served, The
evening’s climax began with
Roger playing a rousing version of “Crown
Diary for St Mary's Tutbury Imperial” followed by the band playing
June 2023 “Jerusalem” and the National Anthem
with the whole audience singing their
hearts out and waving their Union Flags. It
was very reminiscent of the patriotic fer-
vour of “Last Night at the Proms”.

A wonderful evening to remember. Thank
you to all who made the evening such a
success, especially the Tutbury Arts Group
Community Coronation Event who sponsored the event.

Priory Pantry every Saturday 10am to 12pm.
Priory Crafters every Thursday from 9.30am

Thursday 16th June — An Evening with
Charles Hanson - Mr Hanson, local well
known TV personality and Auctioneer, will
talking about his experiences

Sat 24th & Sun 25th June - Tutbury Open
Gardens Weekend

The Coronation Concert took place on Satur-

day May 6th. It was a lovely sunny evening Uttoxeter Choral Society in Concert
and the great West door was open for this On Saturday 13th May Tutbury Priory
free Concert sponsored by Tutbury Arts Church was packed to hear the Choral So-
Group Given the number of events in the Ciety’s Spring concert, which had a tradi-
locality, it was most gratifying that the event tional Coronation theme - “Zadoc the

in the Church was very well attended. Priest.” The large choir, conducted by Da-
vid Smith and accompanied by the well-

e T T s g

The Tutbury Band played a lively programme

of music both traditional and modern and known organist Geoffrey Walker and three

with a Coronation theme. - Trumpeters, filled the Church with a mag-
nificent sound. ...Cont’d on Page 14/

13



Tutbury News 2

/Cont’d from Page 13...

The programme featured “Zadok the
Priest” and other traditional coronation
and church music by Haydn and other fa-
MmMous composers.

The Madrigals provided a lighter mood.
Maria Willsher, the guest soprano from
the Birmingham Conservatoire, sang
lovely solos of “Mistress Mine”" and
“Take those Lips Away.”

Our Church provided a magnificent audi-
torium with its wonderful acoustics for
the magnificent music.

This was another evening to remember at
this coronation time.

As an interesting note, the use of Tutbury
Priory Church as a venue, is highly appro-
priate. The UCS can trace its roots direct-
ly back over 140 years when “The Tutbury
and Uttoxeter Choral Union was founded
by Herbert Drury.

Online Payments - We are now firmly in
the 21st Century where you can make contact-
less payments at the Priory Pantry and other
events, make donations using your mobile on
our Sumup Terminal (Or just scan the QR Code
below to “give a little”)

Scan the (R Code with your phone
camera to donate online with a

. e . o e 3
GiftAid option via “Give a Little” to b
Qur Church =

Can You Help?

The are two areas where The Churchwardens
Margaret and Jackie, are looking for more help
at this time:

1. Help at Priory Pantry in Tutbury: Saturday
Mornings

This role involves being on the rota as a team
member not as team leader. job involves
setting up, making and serving refreshments,

We ca h look fi
% £9p Perhaps lackTorwand T anoher clearing the kitchen and setting down ready for
memorable UCS concert. Next year.
church on Sunday.

ﬁ 2. Help at Sunday Morning Coffee.

Tutbury S+ Mary's Priery Church

Plan+ gC] ,e For the above please speak with Margaret or

\ Saturday 20+h May 10-Ipm Jackie, the Tutbury
' Featuring; church wardens.

3. Welcomers and Sidespeople for Sundays

Extended Priory Pantry serving
cakes and savoury snacks
Kids craft and colouring

Toy stall

‘ Bric a brac
Rook s+tall
=7p

"Apparently. the new member of the
bell-ringing team is a keen gymnast"




BENEFICE MATTERS Continued

/Continued from Page 15... If a family wishes to be exempt from the Diocesan guide-
lines, then a faculty (a legal permission) can be applied for from the Diocesan lawyer, There
is a cost to the family for this.

Please contact Rev'd Phyllis or the Churchwardens if you wish clarification or further details
on this. Thank you.

Opportunities for Ministry and Serving in our Benefice

For very good and understandable reasons, many people in our benefice have stood down
or retired from jobs and roles they did in our 3 churches. The following are some of the are-
as of Church Life where we need volunteers, please.

Team Members for Priory Pantry in Tutbury: Saturday Mornings

This role involves being on the rota as a team member not as team leader. You would al-
ways be on rota with a more experienced team member. The job involves setting up, making
and serving refreshments, clearing the kitchen and setting down ready for church on Sun-
day. For more information, please see Margaret Pyle, Warden.

Tutbury Team members team for Sunday Morning Coffee.

More welcomers and Sidespeople for Sundays in Tutbury.

For the above please speak with Margaret or Jackie, the Tutbury church wardens.
A paid Post of a Part-time Benefice Administrator.

This will be a part time, paid post, (probably 8 hours a week) primarily to work with Phyllis
on general administration and the occasionals ministry and planning, although the job will
be more than this. The job description is in final edit and the post will be advertised in
June. If you are interested, please contact Rev’d Phyllis.

A Key Bible verse for our Bene-
fice in 2023.
2 Peter 3:18.

Grow in the grace and knowledge of
our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ. To
him be the glory, both now and to
the day of eternity.

Mr Mackenaie kept forderting his PIN
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Benefice Recipes A Bit of Fun

There have been requests for other styles Sudoku

of article for our Benefice magazine.

A favourite recipe page has been suggest- 115

ed as something fun to share.

This month’s recipe to start us off is from 6|4

Viv Sharples of Rolleston Church, a recipe 316 21911

she used to do with her children. Not

healthy but a sweet treat 7 1|2

If you would like to submit a recipe, 89 4 | 1

please send it to the Editor, Phil Norris or

to Rev’d Phyllis". 3|9 2

Rocky Road 719 4 213

120g Butter i 5|7

120g Milk Chocolate

120g Golden Syrup 8|6

240g Digestive Biscuits (or Gluten © 2013 KrazyDad com

free variety) crushed

90g Glace Cherries . '

30g Desiccated Coconut (optional) ST MARY'S PRIORY CHURCH

60g Marshmallows — chopped or the TUTBURY INVITES YOU TO
m'n' L] L]

Shle An evening with

Charles Hanson

Thursday June 15th
7.30 pm (doorsopenat 7)
Tickets £15
Includes cheese and
wine supper to follow

; é Charles will talk about his

| life in antiques

Please note thisis NOT a
valuation evening

Grease an 18cm shallow tin.

Gently heat the butter and syrup in a pan.
Stir in the broken chocolate until melted.
Add in the other dry ingredients. Stir well
and press into tin.

Chill for 2 hours until set. Cut into squares
and enjoy it.

Raffle prizes

Fortickets see Facebook
or Joycelynin Church or
call07960511150

LANSONS
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Refreshments available

Plants for Sale
Homemade jams and produce available at the Duke
Street Centre
: : Raffle each day with wonderful prizes
16 plus Gardens Opening £4 per Adult Accompanied children Free
Please, no dogs except guide dogs

Proceeds divided equally between St Mary’s Priory Church, Tutbury Cricket Club and
Tutbury Museum

For more information please visit Facebook—Tutbury Open Gardens

Programmes available in Duke Street centre over the weekend and at the gardens
bl e e—ssasL s = - ==
Anslow Village Hall  Charity No 522599

Have you ever driven passed or even used Anslow Village Hall and wondered; who were the people
that run it and keep it in good order: well read on.

The Hall was officially opened on 23rd August 1952 and we celebrated the 70th Anniversary event,
on 11th September 2022.

It is run by a committee of Trustees, (seven at the moment, which includes a Chairman and Treasur-
er), but if this hall is to remain open and in good order for another 70 years, then we need more peo-
ple to come forward and volunteer to become Trustees. In the normal scheme of things, this is not
an onerous task, perhaps six meetings a year.

The hall is popular with classes ranging from Bridge, Yoga, Pilates, Martial Arts to children’s dance
and Anslow WI.

However we have been running for nearly a year without a Secretary, which is putting a considerable
strain on the remaining Trustees, this post MUST be filled ASAP.

So have you a few hours a week to spare. Do you like meeting people? Can you discuss problems
with contractors? Can you set up meetings, send out agendas, take minutes, keep the other Trustees
informed on a regular basis, keep risk assessments up to date, and all the other small myriad tasks
that are needed to help run a village hall? WELL WE NEED YOU!

Without sufficient trustees to help run the hall, especially a secretary, there is a danger it will have to
close. This is not a threat just an actual fact of life!

This would be a great pity as the hall is a huge asset to the village and very well used. So if this is
something you might like to get involved with, please contact me on anslowvh@gmail.com or

07940 580571. Liz Staples (Treasurer)
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A.R.T. Churches Contact Details

Rector: Rev. Phyllis Bainbridge 01283 814802 revdphyllisbainbridge@gmail.com
Associate Minister: Rev. Dave Robbins 01283 814051, dave@robbinsdrw.plus.com
Lay Readers: Carol Webster 01283 520868/07715 521935 rolleston1438@yahoo.co.uk

David Bousie 01283 546457 d.bousie@btinternet.com
ANSLOW
Churchwardens Pat Lawley japlawley@gmail.com
Barry Snaith 07497 109082 b.snaith136@outlook.com
PCC Secretary Ann Lowe 01283 812428
Websites: achurchnearyou.com/anslow anslowvillage.co.uk
ROLLESTON
Churchwardens Bryan Pickering 01283 815378 secsltd@yahoo.com
Lee Cooke 07973 411431
Deputy Warden David Bousie 01283 546457 d.bousie@btinternet.com
PCC Secretary Kath Pickering 01283 815378
Floodlighting TBA
Gift Aid Officer Robin Skinner 01283 812998
OSGR Contacts Bryan Pickering & Lee Cooke (See above for details)

History & Records Arnold Burston 01283 813457  arnburston@yahoo.com
Weddings & Christenings Rev’d Phyliis Bainbridge  revdphyllisbainbridge@gmail.com
Rolleston Bellringers Lee Cooke 07973 411431°

Websites: Rolleston.org.uk/stmarys yourchurchwedding.org
TUTBURY

Churchwardens Jackie Benstead 01283 814014 info@jackiebenstead.co.uk
Margaret Pyle 01283 813366 ma.pyle@hotmail.co.uk

Weddings

& Christenings Rev'd Phyllis Bainbridge  revdphyllisbainbridge @gmail.com
Websites: Glen Evans stmarystutbury.org  stmarystutburychurch@gmail.com
Tutbury Bellringers Lee Cooke 07973 411431

ART Magazine Editor:  Philip Norris 07931 841085 philgnorris@gmail.com *

* Contributions are always welcome as space allows. The Magazine costs £3.00 per year
and it is normally published 10 times a year. Additional material is supplied from the Parish

Pump * Contributions deadline 14th of the Month for the following month’s edi-
tion




